Jenkins Park Advisory Board October 29, 2014 Meeting Minutes

Members present: Bill Bechtel, Woody Bowler, Kim Heikaus, Peter Petrillose, Lynnette Ziskin.

Lynnette Ziskin called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

- ~Lynnette extended a sincere thank you to Woody Bowler and Peter Petrillose for organizing the memorial event on October 5 in honor of Ross MacKinnon.
- ~Lynnette contacted Jay Groat for price quote to treat sumac along back baseball field fence line. Additionally, she will inquire about Jay's knowledge of pond health.
- ~Dennis Pokrzywka and Joe Whalen made arrangements with Steven Morrissey to trap muskrats in the Jenkins Ponds.
- ~Thank you to Dan Zappolo for removing the 4 arborvitaes from the east entrance sign.
- ~Thank you to Woody and Peter for covering the horseshoe poles for the winter months.
- ~ Thank you to Al Pirigyi for removing the potentially hazardous protruding bolts on 3-tiered climber and fire truck play sets.
- ~It was agreed that the portable toilet will be removed from the park at the end of the 28 day billing cycle (Nov. 20).
- ~One of the Jenkins Park entrance signs was destroyed in a vehicular accident in early October. The repair estimate for the Jenkins Park sign is \$550. Carol Shemo submitted the estimate to Progressive Insurance Co.
- ~Woody Bowler proposed to construct a vandal-proof utility/storage shed at Jenkins Park for the supplies and tools that have accumulated over the past 10 years. Woody volunteered to research the project; discussion will continue in spring 2015.
- ~The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday December 3; our final meeting date of 2014.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:51 p.m.